

Milly Southworth

F+0C 03/02/25

From:

Torpoint Town Council <admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk>

Sent:

24 January 2025 13:56

To:

Milly Southworth

Subject:

FW: Planning Policy Consultation - Cornwall Interim Policy Position Statement.

Harriet Bastin

Torpoint Town Council Support Officer

p. 01752 814165

e. admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

w. www.torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

a. 1-3 Buller Road Torpoint Cornwall PL11 2LD



f







From: Neil Hayhurst < Neil. Hayhurst@cornwall.gov.uk > On Behalf Of EP&E Local Plan

Sent: 24 January 2025 13:54

Subject: FW: Planning Policy Consultation - Cornwall Interim Policy Position Statement.

Information Classification: PUBLIC

Please find below an updated version of the email with the correct link to the document.

Cornwall Interim Policy Position Statement

24 January 2025









Dear Consultee,

Cornwall Interim Policy Position Statement

Cornwall Council is publishing the following document for a four week consultation period between Friday 24th January and 5pm Friday 21st February 2025.

Cornwall Interim Policy Position Statement

Government's new National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) came into force on 12th December 2024. This sets out revised guidance and policies for planning across England.

Government published a standard housing method alongside the NPPF. This is the method that we must use to understand how many new homes should be built each year in Cornwall. We must now plan for 4,421 homes in Cornwall instead of the 2,707 that we have been planning for under the current Local Plan.

Where a plan is more than 5 years old, we must be able to show that the plan can meet the new housing requirement of 4,421 homes per year for it to remain 'up to date'.

We have concluded that this is not currently possible and on that basis some of our policies in the Local Plan will be considered 'out of date' for decision making. However, where our policies remain consistent with the NPPF they can continue to be used for decision making. This is true of the majority of our policies across the Local Plan and Neighbourhood Plans.

We have now published an Interim Policy Position Statement for consultation.

We believe that most of our planning policies can continue to be used for planning decisions in conformity with the NPPF.

To help decision making under the 'Presumption in Favour of Sustainable Development' the 'Interim Policy Position Statement' sets out:

- Which policies we think are out of date and which ones can still be used
- · How our policies reflect national policies
- How we will make positive planning decisions
- Our principles for development
- Information about a new local plan

Consultation on the <u>Interim Statement</u> started on 24th January. It closes at 5pm on 21st February 2025. Comments received during this period will be considered by the Cornwall Growth Board.

You can view paper copies at:

- New County Hall, Treyew Road, Truro, TR1 1AY;
- Chy Trevail, Beacon Technology Park, Bodmin, Cornwall, PL31 2FR; and
- St John's Hall, Alverton Street, Penzance, TR18 2QW

Please submit your comment to: localplan@cornwall.gov.uk by 21st February 2025.

Please click here to unsubscribe from future Cornwall Council Planning Policy consultations and updates.



www.cornwall.gov.uk

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please e-mail us immediately at enquiries@cornwall.gov.uk. Please note that this e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with the relevant legislation and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. Security Warning: It is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that this e-mail and any attachments are virus free. The Authority will not accept liability for any damage caused by a virus.



Virus-free.www.avg.com

